
Wexwood Glen Community Association 
Community Meeting 

Thursday, January 12,2023 
Sarah K. Haynes, Ed. D Presiding 

 

 

Meeting was called to order by Sarah Haynes followed by an inspirational message and purpose 
by Nash Alexander, III (Acts 4:31) 

Jim Martinez, Public Works Deputy Director, City of South Fulton 

• This subdivision was built on an old model.  The department is looking at next steps for 
homeowners. 

• The City can look into grants for homeowners and do an assessment to mitigate funds 
for home improvement.  The city will help facilitate this process. 

• Each homeowner should go to individual insurance providers concerning costs. 
• Gathering information to determine what to do when flooding occurs.  They have been 

using an old model. 
• Still assessing on the FEMA portal, making sure they’re following the right process. 
• Studying to re-create a model that can provide adequate information. 
• Timeline:  end of February to submit grant process. 
• Need an Encroachment Agreement Form from affected residents to give permission to 

assess their property. 
• Will conduct a beaver assessment within the next two weeks. 
• A grant application for this process is due by February 28, 2023. 
• All information will be sent to Sarah Haynes via email. 

Dr. Catherine Rowell, Councilwoman, City of South Fulton 

• Trying to slow traffic down on Enon Road.  Working in areas where there seems to be an 
increase in traffic accidents. 

• Money has been allocated for speed cushions.  75% of persons in the community want 
traffic calming but 25 % are divided about what solution should be used to solve traffic 
problems.  

Announcements: 

• Elected a new Vice President, Andrea Lewis who had knee surgery yesterday. 
• Charles Watkins celebration of Life Service will take place on January 13, 2023, 11 AM at 

Word of Faith Love Center on Ben Hill Road in East Point. 
• Birthday celebrations this month:  Nash and Pam Alexander, and Claudette Williams. 
• Prayer requests:  Virginia Beach children and traveling mercies for travelers. 



• Need more volunteers for the Communication Committee and someone who will chair 
Code Enforcement and Neighborhood Watch. 

• Committee budgets must be submitted by February 5th. 

Next Meeting:  Second Thursday in April (April 13, 2023). 

 

 

Sherry Keith, Secretary 


